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SOLANO COUNTY   

CPSP Roundtable Meeting 

Notes 

 

June 8, 2016 

2101 Courage Drive, Multi-Purpose Room 

12 pm – 2 pm 

 

Welcome and 
Introductions 

Community Medical Center, Dixon Family Practice, La Clinica Great Beginnings, 
Partnership HealthPlan of California, Solano County Employment and Eligibility, Solano 
County Black Infant Health, Public Health Nursing, Women, Infants and Children 

Action Items 

CPSP State 
Updates 

WIC: Rennie shared WIC referral forms and encouraged people to continue filling them 
out completely, including nutrition goals and hemoglobin. Group discussed ways to help 
clients participate in the goal-making process and to make sure they understand and feel 
responsible for the goals chosen. Group discussed the possibility of using a handout that 
goals could be written on and the client could take home.  
 
Zika virus: Sherry Reed shared information on Zika virus. Solano County currently has 
one case, a pregnant woman. Prenatal care providers should be aware of the most 
recent CDC recommendations on Zika risks and testing for pregnant women. These are 
available on the California Department of Public Health website. 

 

Partnership 
HealthPlan (PHC) 
Updates 

PHC is encouraging providers to increase their postpartum visit rates (OB visit), done 
between 21 and 56 days. Women in the Growing Together Program will receive a $25 
gift card for attending this visit.  The Growing Together Program will also call women to 
remind them of postpartum appointments and to check in afterwards.  
 
The Perinatal Services position for Solano has not yet been filled.  The expectation is 
that it will be filled sometime this summer. 

 

Employment & 
Eligibility 

SB75 (Medi-Cal for undocumented children) has begun. This will cover all children under 
19 years old (documented and undocumented); when undocumented children turn 19 
their status will change to restricted status of adults.   
Kids who formerly had Kaiser coverage and are now covered under SB75 should be able 
to keep their Kaiser coverage. Children who are new enrollees should be sure to pick a 
provider, or one will be auto assigned for them.  
 
An issue was raised that clients who have state-only Medi-Cal are sometimes instructed 
to “call Partnership” when they have questions, which is confusing for them. Kelly says 
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she will remind eligibility workers not to tell clients to call Partnership if they are not 
Partnership clients. A reminder was made that neither Partnership nor Employment and 
Eligibility are in control of who is a Partnership client and who is not. That decision is 
made based on the aid code assigned to the person when they apply for benefits, which 
is based on their eligibility. 
 
Kelly reports that an increasing number of clients are applying for full-scope Medi-Cal by 
identifying themselves as a “permanent resident under color of law” on the application 
forms. She cautions that unless the client has specific circumstances making them 
eligible for this which can be adequately and properly documented, this leaves clients 
open to a potential fraud charge, and is not a good idea. 

CPSP Site 
Updates/Sharing 

Discussion of process of getting a breastpump for breastfeeding clients who may need to 
return for work or school. PHC confirms that a breast pump prescription is needed, made 
by a clinician (PA, RN, MD). Sutter Medical Group does not currently have breast pumps 
from PHC because they are not a CPSP provider. La Clinica can provide breast pumps 
and can do this for Sutter Medical Group patients as well. 

 

Presentation –  
4PsPlus Perinatal 
Substance Abuse 
Screening 

Multiple sites in Solano County continue to use 4Ps Plus Substance Abuse screens. 
Rates of positive screens are fairly steady across time, but some clinics have a much 
higher rate than others. Susan encourages clients with low rates (yet similar populations 
to other places) to consider ways they can help clients be more comfortable disclosing 
substance use. Technical assistance, additional training, and skills building for staff who 
use the screens is available.  
 
In the last five to ten years, Solano has seen a significant increase in rates of opioid use, 
including heroin and methadone. Better coordination with the methadone clinic is 
recommended for managing patients using methadone. A variety of health education 
materials are available for substance use and pregnancy, and will be discussed more 
thoroughly in upcoming meetings. 

 

Meeting 
Evaluation 

Positives: Conference Room 1, air conditioning, Zika presentation, information on 4Ps 
Cons: some attendees (2) would prefer the meeting to be held from 8 to 10 am. 

 

Next Meeting 
 

Wednesday, September 14, 2016, Conference Room One, 275 Beck Avenue  

 


